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In February I had the opportunity to make a ceramic, play balloon 
volleyball with residents in a nursing home, have a meal with 4-H 
families, make Valentines, and view a talent show and much more all 
because I attended a couple 4-H meetings.  These opportunities were 
just the tip of the iceberg of what 4-H has to offer youth. With so many 
opportunities, I challenge every 4-H member to go out of their comfort 
zone and try something new this 4-H year.  If you are new to 4-H and 
want to learn more about all 4-H has to offer, I encourage you to 
attend the New Family Night on April 10. 

I look forward to attending more club meetings in March to learn more 
about clubs and hear the great ideas youth have for the 4-H program. 
The club visits made it evident that the Eau Claire County 4-H 
program’s hands-on approach gives young people guidance, tools 
and encouragement, and then puts them in the driver’s seat to make 
great things happen.  I am excited and eager to collaborate with the 
youth and adult leaders to address the concerns that were brought 
forth, but, more importantly bringing the suggestions for additional 
programs and activities to life.  

In the spirit of 4-H, 

Miranda Nelson 

4-H Program Coordinator 

 

eauclaire.uwex.edu
https://www.facebook.com/uwextensioneauclairecounty/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/uwextensioneauclairecounty/?fref=ts
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Project Literature 

Clover Leaves 

Need 4-H publication materials?   

EC County 4-H’s Publication Library just grew!  In addition to materials for the many projects 
we already had, we just received publications on the following project areas: 

+ Adult Leadership   + Science:  Wind Power and Robotics + Health 

+ Service Learning   + Celebrate Art    + Aerospace 

+ Scale Models   + Photography    + Horses 

+ Theatre Arts   + Sewing     + Rabbits 

 

See the full library list here: “Project Literature Library”.  Come to the UWEX Office to check-
out materials for a month, free! 

If you are a club officer: we have  publications to help you better understand your duties!  Con-
tact UWEX to borrow them. 

Looking for Cloverbud materials? Contact the Extension office. 

You can always purchase your own items at 

www.4hmall.org  

Does your club or project group  
have a Facebook page?   

Let us know about it so UWEX can  be a fan.  Be sure 
your club/project “likes” EC County UWEX—let us help 
each other get the word out! 

 

New to 4-H this year?  

Be sure to “like” Eau Claire County 
UW-Extension, and the Expo 
Center, on Facebook to stay 
current of 4-H and Fair info! 

CLUBS!  

Submit the minutes from your 
last meeting for admission in 
the Clover Leaves so your 

members can see the 
highlights and other clubs can 

see your good example!   

 

Email to Andy by the 20th of 
each month. 

Andy.Heren@co.eau-
claire.wi.us 

Miranda’s Contact Information 
We are so excited to have Miranda here as our 4-H Program 
Assistant!  If you need to contact her, you can call the Extension 
office at 715-839-45712 or email her at 
Miranda.Nelson@ces.uwex.edu  

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-clubs/
http://www.4hmall.org/
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/EauClaireExpoCenter?fref=ts
mailto:sara.novotny@ces.uwex.edu
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
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Online 4-H Calendar 

Attention 4-H 
Leaders! 

The next meeting will  
be on Tuesday,  

March 13 

June 5  

 

Exec Board will meet 
at 6:30 pm 

Full Leaders 
meetings will begin 

at 7:00 pm  

March 

3– Dog Project Meeting @ Paws and Claws, 12:30 
pm 

4-Foods Revue @ UWEX Office, 1:30 pm 

10-Tri-County Drama, Arts & Crafts, and Photo 
Festival 

13-Leaders Association Meeting @ UWEX, 7:00 

15– Sewing workshop @ Sew Complete, 4:00 

26 -Dog Project Meeting @ Paws and Claws, 6:00 
PM 

31– Sewing workshop @ Sew Complete, 9:30 
 

April 

2-Camp Counselor Applications Due 

2-YQCA Training @ Augusta HS for Seniors (Ages 
15-18)  

5-VIP Training @ UWEX,7:00PM 

10-New Family Night @ UWEX, 6:30PM 

16-Clothing Revue Registration Due 

23-Dairy Meeting @UWEX, 7:00pm 

29– Clothing Revue @ UWEX Office 
 

May 

1-LAST DAY TO MAKE PROJECT CHANGES ON 
4-H ONLINE 

2-Fair Entry forms will be printed and available for 
pickup after 2:00 PM 
 

June 

1– Fair Entry Forms Due 

11-14: 4-H Summer Camp @ Beaver Creek 

Leaders Association 

Click on the calendar to see the rest of the year for 

Eau Claire County 4-H!    

 

 

 

 

 

Notify us of any additions or corrections. 

Image from bing.com 

https://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2018/02/2018-Calendar-Mar.Dec_.pdf
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NOTE:  This should have been included in the January Clover Leaves. My apologies that 
I missed it. Thank you to all our entrants. The Master Gardeners love judging these! —Andy 
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Tri-County Speaking, Demo and Music Festival Results 
Speaking Contest Results 

Interpretive Reading 

Novice (3-4) 

 Sam Black, Truax Eagles 

Intermediate (5-6) 

 Taylor Presler, Truax Eagles 

Junior (7-8) 

 Ava Black, Truax Eagles 

 

Demonstrations 

State Fair (12-19 years old) 

 Benjamin LeMay, Truax Eagles 

Grades 3-4 

 Annelyse Prestons, Beef River Pacesetters, Blue 

 Ryder Hadt, Truax Eagles, Blue 

Grades 9 & up 

 Benjamin LeMay, Truax Eagles, Blue 

 

Action Center 

 Mason Thesing-Ritter, Pleasant Hill Go-Getters 

 

Dynamic Duos 

 Jane (2nd) and Ava (8th) Black, Truax Eagles 

 Lyndsay (4th) and Allison (8th) Duerkop, Pleasant Valley Clovers 

 Tsaylor (5th) and Morgan (7th) Presler, Truax Eagles 

 

Music Festival Results 

 

 

 

 

 

  Selected for State Fair    First Alternate for State Fair 

  Beef River Pacesetters    Maple Drive Boosters 

Club Ribbon (Gold/Silver) Excelled In... 

Beef River Pacesetters Gold Originality 

Maple Drive Boosters Silver Musicianship 



Clover Leaves Page 6 

4-H Summer Camp 

4-H On the Air Signup—2018 

Im
ag

e 
fr

om
 

1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact Phone email 

March American Spirit Trip Cindi Syverson (715) 864-7307 csyverson@charter.net 

5th Sat in March Rodell Busy Bees Amanda Robinson 
715-563-2984 

amandar62@yahoo.com 

April Russell Corner Badgers Jill Welke 715-586-8048 jwelke@ofsd.k12.wi.us 

May Maple Drive Boosters Lisa Roettger 715-559-4310 mightymom135@gmail.com 

June Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter 715-828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

July Pleasant Valley Clovers Wendy Duerkop 715-579-0006 wduerkop@ecasd.us 

August Foster Town & Country Linda Rauter 715-597-2185 lindarauter66@gmail.com 

September Country Cousins Yvonne Addie (715) 829-0934 yvonneaddie@gmail.com 

October Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter 715-828-7221 thesinjm@uwec.edu 

November Beef River Pacesetters Allison Olson 715-590-3700 allisonolson2018@gmail.com 

December Pleasant Valley Clovers Heather Iverson 715-514-7979 heathermarie_7@hotmail.com 

Registrations are coming in for 4-H Summer Camp at 
Beaver Creek, but there is still plenty of room!  Don’t wait 
until the last minute and miss your opportunity!  Go to page 
19 for the registration form and get your spot reserved today! 

mailto:csyverson@charter.net
mailto:yvonneaddie@gmail.com
mailto:allisonolson2018@gmail.com
mailto:heathermarie_7@hotmail.com
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New Family Night 

 

An upcoming opportunity for ALL new families – whether  

you are joining this year or have been en-

rolled for a year or two and would like to 

know more: 
 

Tuesday evening, April 10  
6:30 pm, Extension Office in Altoona 

 

 See a sample demonstration and learn 

about  how to do a 4-H recordbook 

 How to sign up for projects and fill out fair entry forms  

 Information on all 4-H has to offer 

Answers to your questions and concerns 

 Activities for the kid 

 

This meeting is designed to provide you with the information you need to 
make this and coming 4-H years successful  

and enjoyable for your family. 

 

 

 

---------------------------------------------------------  

Pre-registration is REQUIRED so that we will know if we will have  

Sufficient numbers to run this event.  Please call (715)839-4712 or e-mail:   
mirnada.nelson@ces.uwex.edu   

to let us know that you are coming,  

the number of children attending and their ages. 
  

Hope to see you there! 

mailto:mirnada.nelson@ces.uwex.edu


 

Thursday, April 5th @ 7pm 

Extension Office  
Attending Volunteer in Preparation Training is required in order to become a 
Certified 4-H Volunteer. The training has to be completed before volunteer sta-
tuses are accepted. A volunteer only has to attend VIP training once. 

 

The Training will cover: 

•What is Cooperative Extension? 

•How do volunteers contribute to UW-Extension programs? 

•What are volunteer roles and responsibilities? 

•How do we work with youth? 

•What resources are available to help you? 

Page 9 Clover Leaves 
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Livestock Project—Important Dates 

Please mark these important dates on your calendars! 
 
-Mandatory Swine meeting Tuesday March 6, 2018 at 7:00pm at the Augusta High School 
-Third meeting will be Monday April 2, 2018, at 7:00pm at the Augusta High School 
 
OTHER DATES: 
-Monday April 2, 2018, will also be MAQA at 6:00pm at the Augusta High School 
-Swine/sheep/goat weigh in will be Friday April 6, 2018, from 3:00pm-7:00pm at the fair 
grounds 
-Saturday April 7, 2018, will also be sheep/swine/goat weigh in from 9:00am-11:00am at the 
fair grounds 
 
*Reminder* dates, times, and facilities are subject to change. You will be receiving an email 
with these listed as well  

 

  

April 2, 2018 (Augusta High School) 

5:30PM to 6:00PM – Registration for Instructor led YQCA for Seniors 15-18  

6:00PM to 7:00PM – Deliver instructor led YQCA for Seniors 

  

Registrations must occur online before the instructor led class, the $3.00 cost must be paid via 
credit card when registering online. https://yqca.learngrow.io/Account/Login  via the link 
provided, registration can be conducted.  4-H members can login via 4-H online, FFA and 
other organization members will have to create an account. 

 
Any individuals not opting for instructor led training will be responsible for taking on-line 
training independently and individually (Cost $12 at sign-up). 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our 4-H Program Coordinator Miranda Nelson at 
715-839-4712 or Miranda.nelson@ces.uwex.edu 

YQCA Details 

https://yqca.learngrow.io/Account/Login


Home and Family Sewing Workshops 
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2018 Sewing Workshop 

DATE CHANGED TO MARCH 31! 

 Eau Claire County 4-H members are invited to attend a sewing workshop on 
Saturday, March 31 2018 from 9:30 a.m. - approximately 12:30 p.m., at Sew 
Complete, 1408 S. Hastings Way, Eau Claire.  We will help you with your 
choice of basic pull-on pants, or pajama pants or pull-on skirt.  Participants will get 
a “good start” on their project, and may need to finish up on their own.  There is no 
cost for the instruction, but you will need to purchase your own pattern and 
materials.  Contact Jamie at Sew Complete to register for the class and discuss 
appropriate pattern and fabric choices.  You do not need to purchase your items at 
Sew Complete, but if you do, you will get 10% off items for your 4-H Clothing 
project.  So that we can plan appropriately, and you have time to choose your 
materials, we need to have you register by March 26.  Please call 715-832-
3343, or 1-800-924-4075 or email sew@sewcompleteinc.com , or stop at the 

Extra Help with Sewing Projects Offered 

 

Many Eau Claire County 4-H members have taken part in the basic “Elasticized 
Pant or Skirt” workshop or created other simple sewing projects in the past.  Are 
you now expanding your sewing skills?  There are a variety of Classes and Lots to 
choose from for the Clothing project as well as the Home furnishings project.  
Maybe you have chosen a project from a Lot in your Class, but feel you need a 
little advice as you work through your pattern instructions.  A workshop has been 
set up to help with these questions.  Please bring your project, your pattern, along 
with the instructions, and all materials you are using.  If you wish to bring your 
sewing machine so that you can work through a section or two of your project you 
may do so.  The workshop will be held on Thursday, March 15, 4 to 7 (or so) p.m. 
at Sew Complete, 1408 S. Hastings Way.  Please register by Monday, March 
12, 5 p.m. if you plan to come.  Contact Jamie at 715-832-3343. 

mailto:sew@sewcompleteinc.com


4-H Tribute Garden 
Hope you are enjoying winter the best you can. So nice when it warms up a little. 

This is to notify you that Sharon Schug and I will no longer be tending to the Tribute Garden at the Expo. We 
are asking club members to consider taking over the Tribute Garden. 

This would be a wonderful project for a few individuals, a family or club. 

I am willing to help supply flowers for the garden, and maybe mulch at least this coming year. Possibly longer. 
This costs about $80 to $100 per year depending on where you get your flowers and mulch. 

Things to do include trimming the bushes in spring, (April) depending on the weather. Planting flowers, 
weeding, applying mulch as needed, sweeping the paver area, tending to ants and weeds in the paver area 
and watering the flowers. I have all the hoses for watering. They do belong to FOF. Sharon or I can answer any 
questions you may have.  

Taking care of the tribute garden pavers orders is optional. 

You can reach either Sharon or me at the following: 

Sharon Schug  715-875-4254 

Barb Medford  715-533-2509 

Thank You for your consideration, 

Barb Medford and Sharon Schug 
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Mandatory Dog Project Meetings 
The Dog Project has set the dates for the mandatory meetings. 4-Hers in the Dog 
Project must choose one of the two dates.   The first meeting is on Saturday, 
March 3, at 12:30pm at Paws & Claws (3820 Old Town Hall Rd, Eau Claire) 

 

The second option is Monday, March 26 at 6:00pm, also at Paws & Claws.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Sorensen at 715-829-2514 or through the Eau 
Claire 4-H Dog Project Facebook page.  
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2018 Fair Books and Upcoming Fair Deadlines 
The 2018 Fair Book has been updated and the printing will soon begin! 

Each club leader will get a book, as well as each superintendent.  Club leaders will be able to get 
theirs at the next Leaders Association meeting on March 13. 

The Fair Book is already posted on our website, but if families want a paper copy, they will be 
available for $5.  If you would like a book, please call Andy at the Extension office at 715-839-4712 
or email him at Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us  Please do so by April 30. 

As happens every year, there are changes. This year we have highlighted them in yellow. You can 
take a look now to see the changes in your departments. 

Remember, you have until May 1 to make any changes in projects on 4-H Online. 

The fair will be here before we know it!  Remember a few important upcoming dates: 

 

Tuesday, May 1—last day you can make changes to projects at 4-H Online. 

Wednesday, May 2—fair entry forms will be printed and ready to be picked up (After 2:00) 

Friday, June 1—Fair entry forms are due by 4:30 PM, or postmarked by this date. 

Late June:  Fair Tags:  Club leaders will be notified when the tags are ready for pick-up. 

 

REMEMBER:  You choose your projects at 4-H Online and use the paper entry Fair Entry Forms to 
enter your specific entries for the fair.  Fair entry forms will NOT be available until after 2:00 pm on 
May 2. 

4-H Online Project Updates 
Remember, you have until May 1 to add and delete projects on    
4-H Online. 

 

HOWEVER, if you have a chance in the near future, could you go 
in and do a little housecleaning? We recently ran a report for Cloverbuds/Exploring and had 
numerous 9-12 years olds on there. Third grade is the last year you can be in Exploring. Please 
make sure you have marked projects in which you intend to participate. 

 

Thank you! 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2011/04/2017-Junior-Fair-Book-rev-2.9.17.pdf
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
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Summer Day Camps 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Eau Claire County 4-H is collaborating with UW-Eau Claire Blugold Beginnings 
to offer six day camps this summer 

Science, Technology, Engineering, Art, and Math (STEAM) FUN! 
 

Students entering K through 6th grade 
Eau Claire Sport Warehouse  

9:00am-4:00 pm 
$10 materials fee 

June 18, June 19, June 25, June 26, July 2, July 3 
Please pack a lunch and a smile! 

 

To register, please contact  
Miranda Nelson at miranda.nelson@ces.uwex.edu 



Eau Claire/Dunn County 4-H Summer Camp! 
June 11-14 at Beaver Creek Reserve 

Summer 4-H Camp at beautiful Beaver Creek Reserve, north of Fall Creek, will be held June 11-14, 2018. 
There will be a Cabin Camp. Outpost Camp, and a Cloverbud Camp. 

Cabin Camp - Youth in grades 3-6  in 2017-2018:  Activities such as swimming, archery, crafts, games, nature, singing, campfire programs, 
and MUCH MORE will be included!  The COST for registrations received by May 14 is $90. 

Outpost Camp—Youth in grades 7-8 in 2017-2018: Activities such as swimming, archery, crafts, games, nature, singing, campfire programs 
and MUCH MORE will be included!  The COST for registrations received by May 14 is $90.  Outpost campers will spend  one night 
(Tuesday the 12) tent camping at BCR, making their own meals and experiencing outpost adventures.  During the rest of the camp, they 
will be housed in the Cedar Dorms.  ALL YOUTH IN GRADES 7-8 MUST ATTEND OUTPOST!! 

Cloverbud Camp - Youth in grades 1-2 in 2017-2018:   Experience a one day/night (Tuesday the 12th -Wednesday the 13th) camp schedule 
with activities such as hiking, campfires, astronomy, crafts, nature activities with Beaver Creek staff and MORE!  Cloverbud Camp is 
limited to 10 youth from each county.  We need a minimum of 10 campers to hold Cloverbud Camp.  The COST for registrations 
received by May 14 is $50. 

Camp fees cover lodging, all meals, crafts, group accident insurance policy, a t-shirt, and special programs. Additional assistance is available 
for families with financial need. Requests will be kept confidential. Contact Miranda Nelson at 715-839-4712 or Luisa  Gerasimo at 715-
232-6692..  Non-4-H friends may participate, please add $10 to the fees listed above.   

These fees would be higher, but the Eau Claire and Dunn 4-H Leaders Associations and the Eau Claire 4-H Older Youth Council are making a generous 
contribution for EVERY youth attending camp in order to keep camp costs affordable for families.   

SPACE IS LIMITED! Campers will be taken on a first come, first served basis.   CABIN/OUTPOST CAMP IS LIMITED TO 85 
CAMPERS! Mail or drop off your registration form with payment (CHECKS PAYABLE TO 4-H OLDER YOUTH COUNCIL).  

A letter will be sent in June with information on items needed for camp and other details.  Health forms MUST be completed in 4-H 
Online.  If you are a non-4-H member, please contact the UW-Extension Office in Eau Claire County. 

The 4-H Camp Staff wants YOU to come and have a great time!                                                                                                                                                 

2018 4-H SUMMER CAMP REGISTRATION FORM - (PLEASE use only ONE form per camper!) 

Name:             School:        

Address:             

City:        Zip     Phone #     

Email: _________________________________________________________________________ 

Club        Grade     CHECK ONE:   Boy   Girl 

I would like to be in a cabin with my same age friend(s). Their name(s) are: 

                

ENCLOSE:   $90 - Cabin or Outpost Camper     $100 - Non 4-H Cabin Camper 

_____$50 - Cloverbud Camper             ______ $60 - Non 4-H Cloverbud Camper  

(After May 14 until May 21, add a $10 late to any of the above fees) 

NO REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED AFTER MAY 21! 

NO REFUNDS GIVEN AFTER MAY 15TH! 

 

INDICATE ADULT T-SHIRT SIZE:   ___ S _____M ____ L  ___ XL ____ XXL 

 

MAIL COMPLETED FORM & FEE TO:    Eau Claire County UW-Extension Office 

               RE: Summer Camp 

               227 1st Street West, Altoona, WI 54720 



2018 4-H Camp Counselor Application-DUE APRIL 2 

Eau Claire & Dunn County 4-H Summer Camp 

YOU MUST HAVE COMPLETED 9
TH

 GRADE TO BE A CAMP COUNSELOR!!! 

 

Name ____________________________________________________________ 

 

Address _______________________________________________________________ Phone ______________________ 

 

City _____________________________________ State _______ Zip ____________________ 

 

Club ______________________________________   e-mail address: _______________________________________ 

 

County _____________________________________________ Year in 4-H _______________ 

 

T-Shirt Size: ______ Small ______ Medium ______ Large _______ X-Large _______ XX-Large 

 

Sweatshirt Size: _____ Small  _____ Medium ______ Large ______ X-Large ______ XX-Large 

Note: (Counselors purchase their own sweatshirt if they would like one.  Sweatshirt is op-

tional!!!) 

List Camps (4-H & non 4-H you have attended)  

Camp                                           Year        Camper       Counselor 

 

___________________________________________________________  _____  _____  ______ 

 

___________________________________________________________  _____  _____  ______ 

 

___________________________________________________________  _____  _____  ______ 

 

___________________________________________________________  _____  _____  ______ 

Would you like to be part of the planning committee?  _____ Yes    _____  No 

NOTE: To become a counselor for camp, you MUST participate in camp counselor training. You must attend 

required camp counselor training sessions (April 22, May 2, May 23) Being selected as a camp counselor 

will depend on your performance and attitude at the trainings, as well as the number of counselors 

needed.    

Respond completely to questions on the reverse side 



Please write your answers to the following questions. Attach extra sheets if needed (Your answers 

will be taken into consideration in the selection process!). 

Describe your leadership experiences with younger members in your 4-H club, the county 4

-H program, and in the community. 

 

 

 

Why do you want to be a camp counselor? 

 

 

 

What do you want to gain from your experience as a camp counselor? 

 

 

 

Describe the characteristics of a good camp counselor. 

 

 

What individual counseling strengths would YOU bring to our camp program? 

 

 

Please describe what you PROMISE to do to make 2018 a great camp if you are selected as 

a counselor. 

 

 

 

 

__________________________________________________  _________________________ 

               (Applicant Signature)                    (Date Completed) 

__________________________________________________  _________________________ 

                         (Parent Signature)          (Date Completed) 

Completed Applications are to be turned in by April 2 to the: 

Eau Claire County UW Extension Office 

227 1st Street  

Altoona,  WI 54720 

miranda.nelson@ces.uwex.edu 
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Home & Family Committee Meeting Minutes 
Eau Claire County Home and Family Committee 

Minutes for Monday, February 26, 2018 

 

Attendance: Wendy Duerkop, Ann Biegel, Nora Tepsa, Jamie Mossige, and Deanna Klindworth 
Secretary: Nora 
Minutes were approved for the November 27, 2017 
Food Revue Workshop Recap 

Blue Anthem ran the workshop. 
Rethink your drink:  Kids got a water bottle to keep and got to put fruit and water in the bottle to have fruit 

infused water. 
My Plate:   Kids received a blue “My Plate” that is divided to show how much fruit, veggies, grains, and 

protein should be on the plate. 
Handwashing:  The kids had the opportunity to see why it is so important to wash their hands.  “Pretend” 

germs were shared through handshakes. 
Allison Duerkop ran the Food Revue station 

Thank you, Allison, for your leadership and helping participants understand what they should be thinking 
about when preparing for the Food Revue. 

Thank you, Deanna, for helping organize and set-up for the Food Revue! 
Food Revue 2018 

Location: The Extension Office 
Time: Sign-in begins at 1:30. 

Set up will begin at 1:00 
Judging: Begins at 2:00 
Clean-up- Committee members that are present 
Jamie will email Andy about: The “People’s Choice Award,” sending email reminding participants 

that Food Revue is March 4, and let families know that they can share their foods at the end of 
Food Revue.  She will also include in the email, making arrangements for the box of ribbons 
and registration materials. 

Activity: Nora will print “My Plate” activity sheets for younger kids 
Clothing Revue Workshop 

The Saturday, March 10 Clothing Workshop will be postponed due to family medical conflicts. 
Jamie will email the five families that are signed up for the workshop and offer a few dates.  The date that 

works for the families will be the raincheck date.  This workshop is for beginning sewers
- pajama pants, simple elastic waist skirt, pants, etc. 

The open sewing workshop will be held on Thursday, March 15.  This workshop is for sewers who 
have some experience and have a project in mind.  We are willing to answer questions and 
give suggestions.  

Clothing Revue 2018 
Registration is due by April 16, 2018. 
Clothing Revue takes place on April 29, 2018. 
Location: The Extension Office 
Set-up will begin at 1:00. 
Registration sign-in begins at 1:30. 
Judging to begin at 2:00 
Jamie will email Andy or Miranda to find a judge.  If they choose last year’s judge we would like to 

have a conversation about unfinished projects.   She will also mention that we would like 
Clothing Revue registration to be in the March and April Cloverleaves. 

 

Continued on next page 
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Older Youth Council Minutes 

Home & Family Minutes cont. 

February Secretary Report 
Our February OYC meeting was held at Beaver Creek Reserve. Before the meeting there 

was a pancake breakfast meeting, where we went over the shopping list of things needed as well as 
some other smaller details pertaining to the pancake breakfast, which is on February 25. Members 
can sign up still through the link on the Eau Claire County OYC page on Facebook. 

After the pancake breakfast meeting was wrapped up, we started our regular monthly meet-
ing at 6:30. We began with pledges, led by Seth Henning, went over the Treasurer’s Report, and 
made a motion to pass both the Treasurer’s Report and the Secretary Report. We then continued 
with February birthdays and new members. Then in Old Business, we discussed the Sarah Nelson 
Pancake Breakfast and to sign up for shifts, as well as signing up for the OYC Relay for Life team. 
Info for signing up for the Relay for Life team was sent out through email by Allison Olson. We then 
were given flyers for the pancake breakfast and each member picked at least 3 locations where they 
would hang up the flyers. 

In New Business, we began with talking about the March OYC meeting, which is being held at 
the CVTC Energy Education Center(4000 Campus Road, Eau Claire,WI,54703) and will be on 
March 5, starting at 6:30pm. We then moved on to discuss Fairly Good Games and Fair Olympics, 
which are two events that OYC plans out for the county fair. Members split up into two groups to 
start planning out the events. Then to wrap up New Business, some members who will be participat-
ing on the Interstate Exchange trip this upcoming summer did a small presentation in order to get 
money to aid in their travels. 

In announcements, there’s the OYC March meeting, as mentioned before as well as Drama 
Fest coming up on March 10. We ended with Adult Advisor’s Notes and the meeting was adjourned. 
We then went snowshoeing, which was super fun for the members who stayed to snowshoe, and 
there was a lot of positive feedback that members would like to go snowshoeing again in later years! 
 

Allison Duerkop and Rachel Anderson have already agreed to help organize the style show.  
They will also contact Breanna Lantz to see if she would like to participate in organizing the 
style show.  

We will worry about arranging for the judging box with ribbons and final details at the April 23 
meeting. 

Cookie Contest 
Family Recipe: Joanne Henning 
Coconut Oatmeal Delights 
Have in May, June, and July Cloverleaves 
Thank you, Wendy, for contacting the family and getting the recipe! 
Jamie will make prizes again: apron, towel, and potholder  
Thank you, Jamie, for making the prizes! 

Clothing Award – Elaine and Diane Schroeder Award 
Start thinking about possible nominations.  Come with ideas for nominations; will discuss this 

further on April 23. 
Home and Family Corner articles for Clover leaves 

Foods 
Clothing 
Cookie Baking Contest 

Next Meeting: Monday, April 23, 2018 
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Eau Claire Clovers February 2018 Minutes 

    The Eau Claire Clovers February meeting was held at Action City at 2pm on February 4th. 
To begin the meeting the pledges were led by Hannah. Attendance was taken and members 
were asked to say their favorite activity to do at Action City. February birthdays were recog-
nized and sang to. The secretary's report was given by Sydney and was motioned by Olivia 
and Charlotte. The spirit cup was awarded to the Skutley’s for motioning a lot at the January 
meeting. The treasurer's report was then given by Josie and motioned by Ben and Brooklyn. 
 
    In old business SMART goals were reviewed from the January meeting. There were also 
several fundraisers that took place in the last month, such as the Silvermine Ski Jump, 
Chipotle, and Burrachos. The old business was motioned by Anna and Avery. 
 
    In new business another fundraiser was introduced -- butter braids! The order forms were 
handed out at the beginning of the meeting and every family’s goal is to sell 20. The sale 
starts February 4th and orders and money are due March 4th. Delivery is on March 15th at 
the Syverson’s house. The empty bowls project starts on February 10th from 9am-noon at 
Whispering Pines Ceramics. Sydney and Josie gave an update on Drama Fest and the per-
formance date is March 10th. There are two upcoming fundraisers for the ECC Travelers. 
Burrachos night is February 13th from 4-8pm at the location by Kohls and the Pizza Ranch 
fundraiser is February 21st from 4-8pm. The group going on the American Spirit trip also has 
a Pizza Ranch fundraiser on February 26th from 4-8pm. You need to mention the fundraiser 
at Burrachos, but not Pizza Ranch, so come and eat some food with us! The Sara Nelson 
Pancake breakfast, put on by OYC, is February 26th from 8am-1pm. Proceeds from the 
event are donated to Relay for Life. Get your 4-H camp registration in ASAP because spots 
fill up fast! Camp this year is again partnered with Dunn County and will be held from June 
11th-14th. New business was motioned by Eva and Brooklyn. 
 
    In the leaders report Cindi proposed that we donate $300 to the Friends of the Fair for 
whatever they need for the fair this year. Kristie also talked about another possible fundraiser 
of selling pasta. There will be a record book demo at 3pm before the March meeting, so if 
you plan on coming please bring whatever supplies you will need. The leaders report and 
meeting were motioned by Ben and Charlotte. This month’s community service was the tie 
blankets that were made for the Apple Pregnancy Center in October and the monthly leader 
was Kailee. There were no demos and everyone was free to go eat pizza and jump at the 
trampoline park. 
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Pleasant Valley Clovers Secretary Report 
February 18 

 
 Our club meeting was held at Cleghorn Community Center. We sang happy birthday to 
Connor Thompson. Motion to approve the secretary’s report was made by Lindsay Duerkop, and 
second was made by Katelynn Friederichs, all agreed. 
 For old business Allison and Lindsay Duerkop, Katelynn, Sam, and Will Friederichs, Kylee 
Jaquish, and Emma Wathke gave a report about Snow Biz park clean up on January 28. Our winter 
outing will be on March 11 at Hobbs Ice Rink and will be meeting at 6:15 to go ice skating. Motion to 
have the club pay for the members to skate was made by Lillian Reck, and second was made by 
Laura Moe, all agreed. Our club will be going a skit at Drama/ Arts & Crafts/ Photography Festival 
called 4-Hers Got Talent. Feed My People Food bank will be on March 7 from 5-7pm. We will be 
doing empty bowls on April 8 and 15 from 3-5pm. We will also be going to Marieke Gouda on May 
12, and our backup date is May 5. 
 For new business we have our fundraiser the Gem & Mineral show on April 21 & 22.4H Camp 
is June 11-14. Our next meeting is March 19 @ 6:30 pm and shirt order forms will be due at this 
meeting. Any one showing an animal that stays overnight at the fair will have to go to a YQCA 
meeting. Youth leaders report was given by Sam Friedrichs and Teresa Miller. Leaders report was 
given by Wendy Duerkop. Motion to adjourn the meeting for supper and Wacky Winter Olympics 
was made by Will Friederichs, and second was made by Bernie Falbo, all agreed. 
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 Country Cousins Secretary Notes, January 15, 2018 

  

 The meeting was called to order at 6:39 pm by Gretchen Accola, 
who also led the flag pledges. The roll call question was: What is your 
favorite sport/activity in the winter Olympics? for attendance by Gretchen 
Accola. There was no secretary’s report but there was a treasure’s 
report. Motion seconded and carried. 

Old Business 

For our November activity, we made Christmas cards for the church and nursing homes. 
Gretchen turned them into St. James church and the pastor loved it. We also took them to the 
Augusta Nursing Home. For our December activity, we went ice skating at Hobbs. It went well and 
it was fun. 

New Business 

American Spirit Fundraiser is a fundraiser at Burrachos January 16, see the Clover Leaves 
for more information. There is a food workshop for those enrolling in food items at the fair. RSVP 
was January 12, but you can call the extension office to still get in. Meal provided. The EC Clovers 
are hosting a fundraiser January 23 at Chipotle. See the cloverleaves for more information. MAQA 
is Saturday, February 17, for those who wish to sell livestock to take animals to the fair MUST 
attend. 9:30 am (worth no points). If you can’t come to the first MAQA, there is a second date; April 
2 at 6 pm at the Augusta HS. 

Weigh-in dates for those selling swine, goats, or sheep is April 6 from 3-7pm at the 
fairgrounds. You can also weigh them in on Saturday, April 7 from 9-11 am. Yvonne’s sister will be 
having piglets for the fair and if you would like to purchase one, contact Yvonne. We tried out the 
Remind app and we would like to try it with the whole club. If you have any questions, just ask 
Jennifer.  

Our January activity will be sledding on January 28 at the Krenz’s house from 2-4 pm. If the 
weather is bad, we will reschedule. Bring your own sled. The Krenz family will send out there 
address for anyone who needs it. Gretchen made copies of 4-H goal sheets. You can go on 
cloverleaves to look at the library of projects that you can do at the fair and know what they are 
about if you have questions. 

Any other business 

4H on the Air is looking for spots. It is on the radio and is aired the first Saturday of the 
month around 6 am. We were thinking of doing the September spot. Dakota also said that we 
should do Hello Wisconsin at the fair and send that in to WEAU to try to get on TV. 

There were no demonstrations. It was moved by George to adjourn the meeting. Motion 
seconded and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:27 pm. Next meeting will be February 19 at 6:30 pm 
at Lincoln Town Hall. 



Page 27 Clover Leaves 

Club Minutes 
Pleasant Valley 4-H Club February 2018 Meeting Minutes 

 Pleasant Valley’s club meeting was held at the Cleghorn Community Center. It was called to 
order February 15, 2018, at 6:39 by our president, Chris. Pledges were led by the Sergeant at 
Arms, Nick. A signup sheet was passed around for roll call. Grace read the treasures report and we 
approved the secretary report from January. We celebrated February birthdays--Happy birthday to 
Hailey who turned 15 on the 16

th
 and Charlie who turned 7 on the 18

th
.  

 For old business we recapped the ski trip, there was a low turnout but everyone who went 
would love to do it again. The Cleghorn Lions Club was very appreciative of our help at the UCP 
SnowBiz clean up.  

 For the new business we talked about everyone needing to talk to Rachel if you have not 
paid your club dues. Miranda Nelson is our new 4-H program coordinator, and she introduce herself 
at our meeting. MAQA which is now YQCA has mandatory meetings you need to attend based on 
your age if you are bringing an animal that will spend the night at the fair.  More on that information 
is in the clover leaves. We had trip requests at this meeting we are happy to support our club 
members going on the Spirit Trip-Anna Iverson, Space Camp-Sydney Iverson, Interstate Exchange-
Grace Richardson and Rachel Anderson, Madison Trip-Garrett Richardson, and National shooting 
sports Competition-Carson and Nolan Dimmit. We highlighted some projects, Sew Complete 
(Anna), Clothing Review (Rachel), Foods Review (Izzy), and the Dogs Review (Hailey). After that 
we split into five groups, got a couple random objects and had to create a skit about it for our 
demonstrations.  

The meeting was adjourned for minute to win it activities! Rheagan made the motion and 
Charlie seconded it at 7:27. Our next meeting is March 15 at the Cleghorn Community Center at 
6:30; please bring a green treat to share and wear green. Save the date for our club bowling outing 
this year on Friday, March 9. 

~Anna Iverson the Secretary of Pleasant Valley 4-H Club 

Pleasant Hill Go-Getters 4H Club 
Meeting Minutes 
February 13, 2018 

 
 

Our February meeting was a Valentine Social and Talent Show at the Good Shepherd Senior 
Apartments on Monday, February 13, at 6:00 p.m. Club members prepared talent demonstrations 
to share with the residents.  They also brought Valentine gifts from our January meeting to share 
with the residents. Families also prepared valentine sweet treats, coffee, and punch for our social. 

Our next meeting will be on Monday, March 12, at 6:30 p.m. at the Union Town Hall.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jillian Schlewitz 
Secretary 
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Truax Eagles 

 

We had a special guest at our meeting, Miranda Nelson, the new 4-H county extension agent.  If 
you have any ideas for clubs or opportunities you would like to have available through 4-H, 
please do not hesitate to contact her.  There are scholarships available for 4-H trips, even 
throughout college for 4-Hers that participated much in their club.  Miranda's Email 
is:  miranda.nelson.ces.uwex.edu  

Youth officer training is also available. 

 

Our Historian, Abigail Hill, would like to have a picture of everyone in our club, those pictures will 
be taken at our March meeting. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

  

Our February/March activity will be bowling, Benjamin will be organizing that and details will be 
sent out soon.  

 

Drama Fest is March 10th.  The remaining practices are on March 1st, 5th, 7th, 8th, and 
9th.  The last 3 practices will be dress rehearsals and are being held at Regis High School on 
their stage.  ANY costumes that you have would be greatly appreciated at practice, NOT just 
dress rehearsals!  We only have 5 more practices! Make sure your lines are memorized by 
Thursday the 1st.  If you have any questions please contact me at avzb04@gmail.com 

 
OYC is an opportunity for older 4-H youth.  It has games, and special events each meeting.  
They meet on the first of every month. 

 
Please update where you are in 4-H, (ex. Cloverbud, Explorer)  Some high schooler's are sill 
marked down as Cloverbuds.  Go to 4-H online to update your information. 

 
Ava and Benjamin did a demonstration. 

 
Remember to read your Clover Leaves! 

Feel free to contact me with any questions! 

 
~Ava Black 

http://miranda.nelson.ces.uwex.edu
mailto:avzb04@gmail.com
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Now Accepting Scholarship Applications 
  

The Wisconsin 4-H Foundation will award more than $10,000 in scholarships to outstand-
ing Wisconsin students pursuing higher education in 2018.  To be considered for financial 
support, applications must be received by the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation via email by 
March 15, 2018, 5:00 pm. 

Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships are awarded to students based on demonstrated 
personal growth, development and leadership, academic performance and future educa-
tional goals. 

To be eligible for Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships, students must have been a Wis-
consin 4-H member for at least one year; have a grade point average of at least 2.5 on a 4.0 
scale, and be enrolled or planning to enroll at a university, college or technical school dur-
ing the 2018-2019 academic school year. 

All applications must adhere to the strict conventions outlined below.  Any application 
that does not meet these requirements (including all document names) will not be consid-
ered.  All documents must be sent as PDFs (preferred method) or Word Documents as at-
tachments to one email.  Any other cloud/internet shared documents will be NOT be ac-
cepted (such as Google Docs). 

Application on next page 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjxqrX1_MvZAhUZ3YMKHTSuDeAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwis4hfoundation.org%2Fscholarships%2F&psig=AOvVaw2mzAFq-Lzc_xem2p_ygyOF&ust=1520022953646695


Application  
Applications must be emailed to scholarships@wis4hfoundation.org.  Applications will consist of: 

1. Résumé 
 Applicant’s name and contact information (including county where the applicant is/was a 4-Her) at 

the top of the page 
 Not to exceed one page 
 No less than 3/4–inch margins and using type no smaller than 10 points 
 Suggested résumé headings include: Career Goals, School Experience, Work Experience, 4-H Experi-

ence, Leadership Experience, Activities Outside of 4-H 
 Include probable school choice and major on your résumé 
 Résumés must be submitted as a PDF (preferred) or Word Document, and must be named Applicant 

Last Name Résumé (example: Smith Résumé) and attached to the email. 
2. Cover Letter 
 Applicant’s name and contact information (including county where the applicant is/was a 4-Her) at 

the top of the page 
 Not to exceed one page 
 No less than 3/4–inch margins and using type no smaller than 10 points 
 Cover letters should include information relevant to the application, including how 4-H made an im-

pact and how skills learned in 4-H will be used in the future. The strongest cover letters expand on 
information on the résumé; they don’t repeat the same information. 

 Cover letters must be submitted as a PDF (preferred) or Word Document, and must be named Appli-
cant Last Name Cover Letter (example: Smith Cover Letter) and attached to the email. 

3. List of 4-H projects in which the applicant participated 
 Applicant’s name and contact information (including county where the applicant is/was a 4-Her) at 

the top of the page 
 Not to exceed one page 
 No less than 3/4–inch margins and using type no smaller than 10 points 
 The project list should be in order of importance to the 4-Her, with the most important projects at 

the top of the list. This does not need to be a complete list of every project ever taken by the 4-Her. 
 Project list must be submitted as a PDF (preferred) or Word Document, and must be named Appli-

cant Last Name Project List (example: Smith Project List) and attached to the email. 
4. One recent photo of the applicant preferably at a 4-H event or working on a 4-H project 
 Photo must be 5” x 7” or less and may be snapshots or professional photos 
 Photo should be clear and, while other people may be in the photo, the applicant must be prominent 
 Photo must be submitted electronically and titled Applicant Last Name Photo (example: Smith Pho-

to) and attached to the email. 
 Photo may be used for promotional purposes 
Résumés, cover letters, project lists (a total of three pages) and one photo must be received by the Wis-
consin 4-H Foundation via a single email on or before March 15, 2018, 5:00 pm.  Applications received 
after this time (as time stamped in the email), and any USPS mailed applications will not be considered. 
 Apply early to avoid any confusion. 

mailto:scholarships@wis4hfoundation.org


State Fair Dairy Promotion Board 
Scholarships Available 

 

The Wisconsin State Fair Dairy Promotion Board is offering $1,000 schol-
arships to be used during the second semester of the 2018-19 school 
year.  

 

Third and fourth-year college students pursuing dairy-related or food sci-
ence degrees at one of Wisconsin’s four-year universities are eligible to 
apply. Additional scholarships will be available to high school seniors plan-
ning to pursue a dairy-related or food science degree at one of Wiscon-
sin’s four-year universities or students studying in a two-year, technical 
school program related to dairy or food science.  

 

Applicants will be evaluated on involvement and leadership in dairy-related 
activities, scholastic achievement, and career objectives. Finalists will be 
interviewed in mid-April, with the recipients to be recognized at the 2018 
Wisconsin State Fair. 

 

The application is available at  

 http://wistatefair.com/competitions/dairy-promo-board/. 

 

Application deadline is Friday, March 23.  

 

For more information, contact Katy Katzman at 262-903-6727 or 
 katzman@idcnet.com.  
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